
FEBRUARY 24 - 28, 2020
COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the 
Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes.    The first 
Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be 
reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises.  At least one commissioner 
will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting 
requiring them to be out of the office.  

NOTICE:  These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners.  The 
official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

************************************************************************

Monday, February 24, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Timesheets were reviewed and signed.

Letters of support were written for the DES grant funding.

Loretta Hurley was in to discuss the carpet cleaning at the courthouse.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy was in to get a copy of the resolution designating the sheriff as the local 
emergency response authority.

Tuesday, February 25, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Moody are in today and Commissioner Roe is out in the morning.

A meeting was held to score the job descriptions.  Present were Vicki Uehling, Jessie Connolly, Cory 
Conner, Al Buerkle, Marc King and Catherine McKenzie.

Commissioner Moody went to Billings for a HRDC meeting.

Wednesday, February 26, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

Commissioner Roe made a motion to adopt resolution 02-26-2020A Authorizing Distribution of Local 
Government Road Construction and Maintenance Match Program Funds for replacement of the Swamp 
Creek Bridge at approximately 2 miles north of highway 191.  Commissioner Moody seconded this and 
the motion passed with 3 ayes.

Commissioner Roe made a motion to approve resolution 02-26-2020B Authorizing the County to 
Submit an Application to the Department of Commerce for Big Sky Economic Development Trust Fund 
Grant on behalf of Tumblewood Teas LLC.  Commissioner Moody seconded this and the motion passed 
with 3 ayes.

Commissioner Roe went to the PMC for a Community Conversation presentation in the afternoon.

Thursday, February 27, 2020



Commissioner Wallace and Moody are in today and Commissioner Roe is out.

Bill Hibnes was in to talk about the possible bypass for the Old Boulder Bridge replacement project.

Clerk and Recorder Pederson was in to go over agenda items.

Commissioner Wallace and Moody attended the LEPC meeting at the ambulance station.

Friday, February 28, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Janice Grosfield called regarding the status of the road in Greycliff.  She was advised to contact the 
Public Works Director about encroachment permits.

Respectfully submitted,
/s/ Vera Pederson

Board of County Commissioners

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved:  March 3, 2020

Attest:
Vera Pederson, Clerk


